May 2021

Easing of Lockdown Restrictions
From today, Covid-19 restrictions are beginning to relax and life is beginning to slowly return to normal. The guidance for schools is that staff and pupils do not need to wear face coverings, but that visitors to school (including parents) should continue to wear masks for the time being. We are fortunate that positive cases continue to fall in the North East and we have had no positive cases at all in school during summer term, but we want to keep it that way!

Please continue to test yourselves twice a week at home with Lateral Flow Tests (available from any chemist.) These tests pick up positive cases where a person has no obvious symptoms. Please keep your child at home if they have a new and persistent cough, a high temperature or if they lose their sense of smell. We CAN NOT accept a Lateral Flow Test result as proof that a child is negative if they have symptoms. You must book a PCR test at a test centre and send school a copy of the result. Let school know straight away if someone in your house tests positive, has symptoms or if you’ve been in contact with a person who has tested positive.
Parking and safety
It is an offence to park on zigzag lines outside of a school. Please do not pull up or park directly outside of the school gates because it is not safe to do so and could result in a child being hurt. There are many parking places in the carpark outside school or further down on Teindland Close. 

Trips 
We are keen to get the children out and about as much as possible during summer term to make up for not being able to go on trips for so long. As ever, school will subsidise the cost of visits so that parents are not expected to contribute more than £2 per child. 

Half term fun!
Remember, our half term holiday is TWO WEEKS long (dates below). A free holiday club will run throughout both weeks though, so there’ll be plenty to keep the kids occupied! Watch out for the booking form coming soon on Class Dojo to reserve a place. 

Holidays in term time
With foreign holidays starting up again, it will be tempting for some of you to try to book a week in the sunshine. Please check term and holiday dates before making any plans though, as the Local Authority have resumed fines for unauthorised holidays.  
Caravan bookings
We’ve been overwhelmed by the response to our caravan bookings for this year. There are a small number of dates still available for Nov/Dec which can be found via the booking link on Class Dojo. Dates for 2022 will be released at the start of the new school year. Book early to avoid missing out!
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Term dates and holidays


Half term holiday – break up Friday 28th May, return Monday 14th June


Summer term ends Friday 23rd July at 1pm


Return to school Monday 6th September 2021


A copy of our 2021-22 term and holiday dates is on the website www.stjohns.newcastle.sch.uk








